
2/10/2020 

Representative Steve Huebert 
Chairman of the Education Committee 
Kansas State Capitol 
10th and Jackson, Room 286N 
Topeka, Kansas 66612 

Dear Representative Steve Huebert, 

I am writing in support of House Bill 2601, to limit the power of the KDHE to mandate additional 
vaccines for children.  

I support this bill because it is my right as a parent to decide what is best for my children. I am very 
blessed to be a mother to four beautiful, loving children. I will always fight for what is best for them, 
to keep them healthy and safe. I do not believe that vaccines are safe. In fact, the Supreme Court 
has ruled that vaccines are “unavoidably unsafe.” Where there is a risk, there cannot be a 
mandate, there has to be a choice. My children will not be a part of this experiment. They will not be 
injected with mercury, formaldehyde, aluminum, polysorbate 80, hamster tissue, dog kidneys, or 
monkeys. They most definitely will not be injected with cell lines from aborted babies. If any of 
these ingredients were intentionally placed into the food we eat, it would be considered criminal. 
Not to mention, there are NO studies to support their safety, nor can their manufacturers be held 
liable when something goes wrong.  

In today’s world, mothers are constantly talking about how sick their kids are, worrying about their 
allergies and eczema, talking about their earaches, discussing RSV, constant colds, autoimmune 
issues, learning problems and what antibiotics they are taking. How has being sick become the new 
normal? I am like a unicorn when talking with these mothers. My children have NEVER had an 
earache, they aren’t allergic to ANYTHING, we have no idea what RSV is like, or to be put on 
antibiotics. And you probably guessed it…they have never had a single vaccine either. Do they get 
sick sometimes? Yes. But in a day or two they get better and are stronger for it. I believe God gave 
them their perfect immune systems. Do you think God messed up when he created us?  I don’t. 

We didn’t plan to not vaccinate our children. In fact, we once believed not vaccinating was just 
crazy. We were ignorant. Then, thankfully, someone shared an eye-opening book with us. We read 
it and we were horrified. So, we set out to find the science for ourselves. After thousands of hours 
researching this subject, we couldn’t find ANYTING to convince us that vaccines were safe. In fact, I 
haven’t met a single person who has re-searched vaccines and not come to the same conclusion. 
You can’t simply trust your doctor (our doctor couldn’t answer a single one of our vaccine 
questions). We challenge everyone to learn more about the subject, to read actual vaccine inserts, 
to learn about vaccine injuries, and to see how corrupt the pharmaceutical companies really are.  

Where there is a risk there has to be a choice. Therefore, I fully support House Bill 2601. 

Sincerely, 

Very concerned parents from Wichita, KS 


